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DRAFT –1/10/08

FINAL – 1/24/08
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

December 13, 2007
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room in Sunland Park, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by the Honor Choir.  The Mission Statement was read by Mrs. Huerta.    

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           The District’s Honor Choir performed.

           Supt. Nava and the Board recognized Isabel Martinez for her Hispanic Recognition Program 07-08 Scholar award.  

           Mr. Mendez, Drug and Safe Schools Coordinator presented awards to participants of the Red Ribbon Week.  In attendance also were members of local law enforcements agencies that helped with the campaign’s success.

          Supt. Nava and the Board thanked Mr. Jerry Pacheco and his collegues for their hard work and dedication in hosting the Santa Teresa Charity Golf Tournament.  This benefits both Desert View and Sunland Park Elementary Schools. 

           Supt. Nava presented news clips from the Santeros Miracle Book press conference in Albuquerque. 
           Diana Solis together with Dominick Viramontes gave an update on the Student Leadership Council’s work with the math hotline, Gadsden 1 on 1.  The hotline will be available Monday through Thursday for grades 3rd through 12th.  The students are looking for community business members to serve on the board for their business.  The board will meet 4 times a year.
           

	Board President’s Report
Board Member’s Reports
	  B.  President Saénz recognized the Gadsden Foundation members and   gave thanks to Yvette Lazarin for her time and effort in organizing the Foundation Raffle. Raffle winners were Rene Howell-$250.00, Tony de La Cruz-$500.00 and Terri Bailey-$1,000.  Ms. Saenz mentioned that Santa Teresa High School raised the most money for 2005-2006 and were rewarded with a breakfast served by central administration and school board members. 

  C.  Board Members: 
    Mrs. Viramontes attended the New Mexico School Board Association Conference in Albuquerque and attended several workshops and seminars. Mrs. Viramontes congratulated San Miguel Elementary for their 50th Anniversary celebration.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the “Red Ribbon Week” winners and mentioned she enjoyed participating in the week long events.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mr. Pacheco and his staff for their work with the golf fundraiser which benefits both Desert View and Sunland Park Elementary Schools Honor programs.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked the “Honors Choir” for their performance and their Directors. She also thanked Fine Art’s Facilitator Marilyn Watson and Fine Arts Director, Joe Hinojosa.   Mrs. Viramontes praised the leadership council students for their work on the math homework hotline.  She feels that the hotline will help students at home who don’t have assistance with their homework. 
        Mrs. Huerta attended the 50th Anniversary Celebration for San Miguel Elementary.  She said it was well attended by the community.  Information on the upcoming opening of the North Valley Elementary was given to the parents.
        Mr. Ford also attended the New Mexico School Board Conference and was impressed with the keynote speaker and workshops at the conference.  Mr. Ford commended the parents who attended festivities at Desert Trail Elementary.  He said the support was overwhelming and he is happy to see parental involvement at these events.
  Mr. Castillo thanked the combined high school bands for their performances at the Thanksgiving Parade in El Paso.  Mr. Castillo said it was cold but the performance by the bands was well worth it.

	Student Rep
	D.  Diana Solis stated that they are working with Qwest to see if they can   get the phone number for the hotline ending in 101 to go with the title of the hotline, Gadsden 1 on 1.

	Personnel Report
	  E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information and no action is required.  Barbara Browder informed the board of the corrective action plan that GISD has agreed to with the United States Office of Civil Rights.  The plan states, “The District agrees that the primary providers of Alternative Language Program (ALP) instruction are to be certified teachers who are sufficiently trained and qualified to deliver ALP instruction.”  The District will implement a plan to fully meet its ALP staffing needs (i.e. fully qualified staff teaching all English Language Learners (ELL) students in a timely manner.  In order to comply with the District’s OCR corrective action plan all teachers will need to be TESOL (Teaching English to Speakers of Other Languages) endorsed as soon as possible. The District is prepared to offer teachers a TESOL Endorsement/Master program starting in spring (2008). 



	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.        

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum – Charles Gonnell addressed the Board with a concern about CHS.

	Anthony Charter School Application
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the application for a Charter School in the Anthony Area by HELP NM.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Third Party Benefits Administrator


	     B.  Mr. Ford made a motion to table without prejudice the Third Party Benefits Administrator.   Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Secondary Schools Pre-Registration Handbook
	     C.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Secondary Schools Pre-Registration Handbooks as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Instructional Materials Policy Amendment
	     D.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the changes to the Instructional Materials Policy as per requirements.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Texas Migrant Council Request for Space
	     E.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the request for a five year lease for space at the La Mesa On-Track Pre-K.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	08-09 Preliminary Budget Calendar and Goals  
	8.  Discussion Items:

A.  Associate Supt. Garcia presented to the Board a preliminary of the Budget Calendar and Goals for 2008-2009 school year, ie: finalizing budget committee; calendar meeting dates and times; goals for the upcoming district budget; job audit process and discussing maximizing district savings. 



	Desert Trail Elementary Uniformly Dressed Request for 08-09 
	      B.  Principal Martinez gave the Board information on the survey she conducted for Desert Trail Elementary to become Uniformly Dressed for the 2008-2009 school year.  87 per percent of the surveys were returned, 70 percent of the returned surveys were marked yes.  If approved by the Board Principal Martinez will work with the parents on uniform information.  

	Video Conferencing 
	      C.  Technology Coordinator, Calixto Arzaga addressed the boards’ request for the video conferencing.  Mr. Arzaga informed the Board that the district’s network does not have the bandwidth to sustain video conferencing and is in the process of adding more T-1 lines at sites throughout the district to improve the network. 

	Campus Security Procedures
	      D.  Mr. Mendez responded to the Boards request on how emergency situations/calls within the district are handled.  He informed the board that there is a need for additional radios for the elementary schools so all security personnel could have radios on the same frequency; so then he could monitor the on goings at each site in case of an emergency and as a backup to 911 response. 

	
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:21 p.m.   

	Closed Session 
Reconvene in Open Session    
	10. Mrs. Viramontes a made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:01 p.m.    

     Mr. Ford made a motion that not withstanding previous motions continuance of the contract with Supt. Nava be based upon evaluations and concurrence of vote by the Board.  Mrs. Viramontes seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously

	Adjourned
	     Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.                        
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